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April 20, 2021  

 

Michael D. Hurley 

Senate Clerk 

Office of the Clerk of the Senate  

State House - Room 335 

Boston, MA 02133 

 

Dear Mr. Clerk: 

 

In accordance with the provisions of Chapter 220 of the Acts of 2018, An Act Relative to 

Alzheimer’s and Related Dementias in the Commonwealth, attached is the Alzheimer’s Advisory 

Council’s first annual report and the Massachusetts Alzheimer’s and Related Dementias State Plan, 

March 2021.  

 

If you have any questions about either of these reports, please feel free to contact Siobhan Coyle at 

siobhan.coyle@mass.gov or 617-222-7562. 

 

Respectfully,  

 

Elizabeth C. Chen, PhD, MBA, MPH 

Secretary, Executive Office of Elder Affairs  

Chair, Alzheimer’s Advisory Council 

 

 

Tel: (617) 727-7750 

Fax: (617) 727-9368 

TTY/TTD: 1-800-872-0166 

www.mass.gov/elders   
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